RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue

Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; William M. White, Township Manager; Robert Tate, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Ricky Foster, Acting Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Lt. Shawn Dietrich; Lt. Joseph Pinto; Sgt. Mark Stiansen, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Highway Patrol Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Damon Drummond, Senior Transportation Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio, Executive Assistant

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, JULY 21, 2021 AT 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Removal of handicap space on Eachus Avenue.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the removal of the handicap space on Eachus Avenue. An Ordinance will be drafted to repeal the original Ordinance.

2. Former Commissioner Higgins requests a safety evaluation for vehicles exiting the condominiums on School Lane.

Commissioner Higgins was not present at this meeting. Staff Traffic Committee states there is no crash history at this location and stop signs do not qualify to be installed.

3. Commissioner Borowski would like a discussion of traffic calming on Barclay Road.

Highway Patrol Officer Ken Piree stated back in November statistics showed there were no issues at that time. Commissioner Borowski inquired as to whether signs could be put up to deter speeding. Staff Traffic stated yes, however, some neighbors might be objective as to the placement of signs on or near their property. Commissioner Borowski stated she would speak to the neighbors and get their thoughts and will return with the information. Staff Traffic will put Barclay Road on the list for speed boards.

4. Main Line Run and Walk 2021 to be held on Sunday, September 12, 2021.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Main Line Run and Walk 2021 to be held on Sunday, September 12, 2021.



RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

July 2021 Staff Traffic Status Report

Project Name	Project Information	Status Update
County Line Corridor Study (from Lancaster Avenue to Conestoga Road)	Radnor Township along with Lower Merion funded the County Line Corridor Study (posted on the Township's website). Both Townships agreed that the first project to be constructed from the study would be a traffic signal at County Line Road and Montrose Avenue. Pennoni Engineering Associates was awarded the design contractor for traffic signal.	
King of Prussia Rd & Eagle Rd intersection improvements	Radnor Township, in partnership with Cabrini and Eastern Universities, received a DCED MTF grant to construct intersection improvements including turning lanes, storm sewer, and signal improvements. The project is in the design phase. Rd	The project is to bid in September of 2021.